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COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

DEPARTMENT OF GENERAL SERVICES

HARRISBURG

May 12, 2008

Dear Public Works Contractors:

Pursuant to the authority granted to DGS by the Commonwealth Procurement Code, and in compliance with the Pennsylvania Supreme Court’s recent decision, the Department of General Services (DGS) will re-institute the use of the Best Value method for procuring and awarding multiple prime construction contracts.  This Request for Proposal (RFP) process will improve the timely delivery of quality construction projects by qualified contractors.  DGS will determine on a project-by-project basis if the lowest cost sealed bid process is impractical or not advantageous to the Commonwealth.  All provisions of the Separations Act will remain in place on all projects.
Rather than simply re-issuing the documents used on prior DGS Best Value projects, we have updated the standard Request for Proposal and the Best Value Guidelines to improve efficiency and permit greater transparency in the reviewing, scoring and awarding process.  These revised documents address concerns raised during the litigation and also reflect the requirements of the new Right-to-Know Law.  A few of the notable changes include:

· The creation of a new position, the Best Value Coordinator, who will be the non-voting chairperson on all Best Value Evaluation Committees.  This person will be responsible for a variety of activities, including editing the template RFP to address the concerns for each project, preparing the scoring matrix unique to each project, posting Best Value documents to the DGS website and serving as the sole contact person for all Best Value issues.  
· The responsiveness forms have been simplified. 
· A sample matrix setting forth the factors to be considered by the Deputy Secretary for Public Works in determining whether to proceed under the Best Value process will be posted to the DGS Best Value website.  
· A sample of the written determination memo signed by the Deputy Secretary for Public Works will be posted to the DGS Best Value website.  The determination memo for each specific project will be posted on the DGS Best Value website under that project’s link.
· A blank scoring sheet that will be used by the scoring members of the Evaluation Committee on a specific project will be posted to that project’s link on the DGS Best Value website. Prospective proposers will be able to tell what factors will be considered and the point value assigned to each factor.

· Attendance at the Pre-Proposal Conference will not be mandatory.

· Proposals will be submitted to the Best Value Coordinator in Harrisburg.

· Each successful proposal will be scanned and posted in a pdf format to the DGS Best Value website. 

· Unsuccessful Proposers will be given their firm’s technical score breakdown during the debriefing.
This letter will be posted on the DGS Best Value website.  There will be a public review and comment period.  DGS will accept written comments through June 16, 2008.  These written comments may be submitted electronically or may submitted by letter addressed to Elizabeth O’Reilly, Deputy Secretary for Public Works, 18th & Herr Streets, Harrisburg, PA 17125.  

Please take time to review the draft RFP document and the Best Value Guidelines and to attend one of the following public seminars:

· May 20, 2008: 1:00 - 3:00 - Penn State University, Behrend Campus, Research Economic Development Center, Room 236.  5101 Jordan Road, Erie, PA  16563.
· May 21, 2008: 10:00 - 12:00 - Pittsburgh Convention Center, Room 336, 1000 Ft. Duquesne Boulevard, Pittsburgh, PA 15222.
· May 27, 2008: 10:00 - 12:00 - Pennsylvania Convention Center, Room 107, 1101 Arch Street, Philadelphia, PA  19107.
· May 29, 2008: 10:00 - 12:00 - Public Works Complex, Corporate Board Room, Arsenal Building, 18th & Herr Streets, Harrisburg, PA 17125.
· June 2, 2008: 10:00 - 12:00 - Scranton State Office Building, Room B-3, 100 Lackawanna Avenue, Scranton, PA  18503.
· June 4, 2008: 10:00 – 12:00 – Penn Stater Conference Center, Room 106, 215 Innovation Blvd. State College, PA  16803.
Thank you for you attention and interest in this process.  If you have any questions, please contact me at loreilly@state.pa.us or call me at 717-787-7096.

Sincerely,
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Elizabeth A. O’Reilly

Deputy Secretary for Public Works
